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The Leon Valley Police Department is investigating an incident that involves the 

death of a male Leon Valley resident.  

 On Monday, November 7, 2022, at approximately 10:30 a.m. Leon Valley police 

officers received a phone call reporting a male laying on the ground next to a 

vehicle at the intersection of Grass Hill and Samaritan Drive. Officers promptly 

responded to the call, arrived at the location, and located the male and the vehicle. 

Leon Valley EMS was also dispatched to the scene and confirmed the male was 

deceased.  

During the initial investigation officers determined the male may have suffered a 

gunshot wound. The area surrounding the male and vehicle were secured by 

officers and was processed for evidence.  

This case is active, and the investigation is ongoing. The Police Department is 

continuing to patrol the area and have no reason to believe that anyone is in 

immediate danger.  

If you have any information concerning this incident, please contact the Leon Valley 

Police Department at (210) 684-6557. 
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